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      August 2, 2019 
 
 
 
 
Boston Planning & Development Agency 
Boston City Hall – Room 901 
1 City Hall Square 
Boston, MA 02201 
Attn: Raul Duverge 
 
 Re: 319-327 Chelsea Street, East Boston 
 
Dear Mr. Duverge: 
 
 This office represents the legal interests of Chelsea Bremen, LLC (the “LLC” or 
Current Owner) with respect to the above matter.   As you know, on December 13, 
2013, the Boston Redevelopment Authority (“BRA”) (now d/b/a the Boston Planning 
& Development Agency (“BPDA”)) approved the project located at 319-327 Chelsea 
Street under Article 80E-2 of the Boston Zoning Code (the “Board Approval”).  The 
Board Approval was granted to the original project proponent and developer, Pat 
Buonopane, who was acting on behalf of the 325 Chelsea Street Realty, LLC, the 
entity which owned the property at the time.   The proposed project intended to raze 
an existing funeral home and construct a new five (5) story mixed-use building with 
thirty-eight (38) residential units along with thirty-four (34) parking spaces on the 
ground floor accompanied by two (2) commercial units facing Bremen Street.   
Subsequent to the Board Approval, the Zoning Board of Appeal (“ZBA”) granted relief 
under the Boston Zoning Code granting necessary variances for the project to 
proceed.    
 

As this project involved the permitting, construction and ultimate relocation of 
the existing funeral home before construction could commence at 319-327 Chelsea 
Street, the original Zoning Decision had been extended by the ZBA until April 30, 
2020.  The new funeral home has recently been completed and the Current Owner is 
prepared to begin construction at 319-327 Chelsea Street immediately.  In addition, 
the Current Owner has been engaged in dialogue with the Urban Design Staff at 
BPDA with respect to the completion of Design Review as required by the Zoning 
Decision in order to complete its construction drawings and obtain its building permit.    



 

 

 
 Since the Board Approval for this project, there have been several changes, for 
which the current owner wishes to incorporate into the Board Memorandum: 
 
 First, the property was transferred on May 22, 2017 from 325 Chelsea Street 
Realty, LLC to Chelsea Bremen, LLC, a Massachusetts Limited Liability Company 
with an address of 50 Franklin Street, Suite 400, Boston, MA 02110 as evidenced by 
a Deed recorded with the Suffolk Registry of Deeds in Book 57960, Page 222 (a 
copy is attached hereto). 
  
 In addition, the following minor design changes to the building program have 
been made and approved by the Zoning Board of Appeal as Board Final Arbiter. The 
design changes were made pursuant to the BRA’s on-going design review process 
as referenced in the BRA Board vote from December 13, 2013: 
 

a. Change the approved unit mix from 38 units with 5 studios, 11 one-
bedroom and 22 two-bedroom units to 38 units with 0 studios, 12 one-
bedroom, 20 two-bedroom and 6 three-bedroom units.  

 
b. Change the number of retail spaces from two to one; 

 
c. Change the number of parking spaces from 34 spaces to 42 spaces 

with 40 stacker spaces, 2 accessible spaces, and 8 spaces dedicated 
to funeral home visitors (from 336 Chelsea Street); 

 
d. Decrease the building size from 44,450 s.f. to 42,605 s.f. (with height 

remaining at a maximum of five stories); and 
 

e. Increase the amount of open space by adding decks to the units 
looking over an interior courtyard on the roof of the parking area. 

 
Please advise as to whether you require additional information concerning this 

project.  I thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
 
      Very truly yours,  
 
 
      Richard C. Lynds, Esq. 

 
RCL/tbm 
cc: Chelsea Bremen, LLC 
Enclosure 










